

## Alistair MacGregor

## MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT - COWICHAN-MALAHAT-LANGFORD

Parliamentary Office 925 Confederation Building Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6

Duncan Community Office 101-126 Ingram St Duncan, BC V9L 1P1 Langford Community Office 3202B Happy Valley Rd Langford, BC V9C 2V8

HOUSE OF COMMONS CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES CANADA Ottawa Tel: 613-943-2180

Community Office Toll Free Tel: 1-866-609-9998

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES Email: Alistair.MacGregor@parl.gc.ca

Web: alistairmacgregor.ca

July 16, 2021

The Honourable Patty Hajdu Minister of Health House of Commons Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6

Dear Minister Hajdu,

I write to you on behalf of my constituents and the Victoria Cannabis Buyers Club (VCBC) regarding licensing issues that currently exclude VCBC from providing a not-for-profit and accessible space for medical users of cannabis and the need for greater accessibility to medical cannabis.

Unfortunately, there are still many barriers in place making legal medical cannabis unattainable and expensive. As you are aware, residents of my province, British Columbia, are currently dealing with a general inaccessibility to family physicians and general practitioners. Further, users of medical cannabis who face financial hardship already struggle to pay for medications as well as have difficulty in accessing credit in order to purchase cannabis online.

Minister, through correspondence with VCBC and my constituents, I believe that it is imperative that resources be allocated to improve accessibility for medical cannabis patients. Improvements to production and licensing regulations such as, special store fronts and higher allowable content of medical THC products are some of the options that have been brought to my attention and which I wholeheartedly support.

Thus, I ask for and appreciate your attention to this matter; I will look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Alistair MacGregor, MP

Cowichan-Malahat-Langford

AM/rm UFCW232

Cc: Victoria Cannabis Buyers Club

Cc: Constituents